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Hawk Families: 
 
Welcome to Fall!  If you are like me, you are grateful that weather is finally starting to cool off as we approach the end of first quarter.  It was nice to see so many families join 
us at the Family Picnic in September.  I would like to thank our incredible Hendricks PTO who organized and coordinated the event.  Also, I’m excited that we are selling school  
t-shirts via 1st Place Spiritwear.  You can purchase a variety of Hendricks swag at by visiting the website at: https://1stplacespiritwear.com/schools/AZ/Tucson/Hendricks%
20Elementary%20School 
 
Please remember to drive slowly and safely as you drop-off and pick-up students before and after school.  They may not run across Camino de la Tierra to meet adults at pick-
up – this is very dangerous.  Also, please talk with your child about crossing only in the crosswalk at the corner and about waiting to cross in front of the school until an adult 
can escort them across the drop-off zone. Please remember that there is no parking in the drop-off zones in front of the school or off of the main parking lot and it is important 
that you say a quick goodbye and move out of the drop-off area. Please do not wait in your car in the entryway to the school or in the south side loop. Also, do not double park 
and block in other vehicles. Leaving cars in these areas blocks the thoroughfare, backs up traffic and creates a danger for students as cars try to navigate around them. Please 
also respect any signs on public roads that state no parking or no standing.   
 
In addition, allow me to remind you about our excellent school meal program.  Students can eat breakfast and lunch daily at school.  Full price breakfast for children is $1.00 
and lunch is $2.75.  You can add money to your child’s account by visiting Quick Links on the Hendricks or Flowing Wells website and selecting “prepay lunch.”  We encourage 
ALL families to fill out a free and reduced lunch application online for your child even if you’re not sure if you qualify.  This allows Hendricks to collect and submit data that qual-
ifies us for grants and special programs and may result in a free or reduced lunch cost http://FWUSD.NLAPPSCLOUD.com.  Paper copies are available in the office as well. 
 
Lastly, please consider supporting our school with a tax credit donation.  Tax credit dollars are used for field trips, extra-curricular activities, and school-wide assemblies.  Arizo-
na law allows taxpayers to receive a tax credit of up to $400 per family for donations made to public schools. If you are able to donate, it would make all the difference to our 
school.  Please see the included tax credit form for more details.   
 
The following are upcoming events for October: 

Half Day, Noon Dismissal - Friday, October 6th for teacher grading. This is the last day of first quarter! 

Conferences – Conferences are scheduled for Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday, October 11th, 12th, and 13th.  These days are noon dismissal for students. If you are unable 

to schedule a conference on one of these days, please contact your child’s teacher to schedule a phone conference, or a meeting for a different day.   

Fall Break – October 16th-20th.  There is no school on these days. 

Awards Assembly - Friday, October 27th at 8:30 am for grades 1-2 and 9:30 am for grades 3-6. 

Red Ribbon/Wellness Week - Kicks off October 23rd-27th.  Our Wellness committee has a great plan to host an educational week full of fun, healthy events!  Watch for 

more information about this week to come home later in the month.  

Halloween – Halloween is Tuesdsay, October 31st this year!  Students may wear costumes on this day.  As a reminder, no bloody, overly scary costumes, or fake weapons 

are allowed.  Teachers will communicate with families regarding party schedules for individual grade levels when we get closer. 

As always, it is an honor to serve you as principal of Hendricks Elementary School.  If you have questions or concerns, please give me a call or come in to talk. 

Respectfully, 

 

Tabetha Finchum 

Notes from Mrs. Finchum 

http://fwusd.nlappscloud.com/


 

What’s Happening in Kindergarten? 

In Ms. Ramos’ class 

 

We are learning about 

what makes each of us 

special, practicing our 

letter names/sounds and 

sight words, learning our 

2D and 3D shapes and 

hoping fall brings us some 

nice cool weather.  

 

In Mrs. Schiess’ class 

 

We are discovering what it 

means to be a scientist.  A spe-

cial guest, Dr. Science, pops in 

from time to time to share 

new information. We are 

learning what patience looks 

like,  having pride in our work 

and finding ways to become 

problem solvers.  We love 

making connections through-

out our day to previous learn-

ing.  We have fun working as a 

team in room 2.   

In Ms. Rodriguez’s class 

 

We are having so much fun in 

Kindergarten as we continue to 

build our classroom communi-

ty and make new friends!  Our 

class has been working hard 

practicing sight words, 

counting to 100, and blending 

letter sounds as we write sen-

tences. We are learning to 

work together as we explore 

new literacy and math centers 

each week. We are excited for 

fall and the fun activities to 

come!  



 

 

What’s Happening at Hendricks? 

 

Fantastic First Grade ! 

Reid Park Zoo Field Trip 

Friday, November 3, 2023 

 Third grade is beginning to work on their play, “The Bear Went Over the 

Mountain.”  We are in need of donations for costumed and props.  Mrs. McCar-

thy sent a note home a few weeks ago.  Please reach out to your child’s teacher 

for more information. 

 The first book project is due Monday, October 9th.  No alte projects will 

be accepted. 

 We appreciate all of your consistent donations.  All classes are still in 

need of snacks.  Please send in any donations  if you can. 

2nd Grade News: 

Mini-Muster is on October 5th—We need parent volunteers! 

We are so excited to have conferences with you October 11, 12, 13! 



 

 

What’s Happening at Hendricks? 

1st, 2nd, and 3rd base classes are practicing our bowling  

in October!  We are getting ready for  

Special Olympics. 

Band and orchestra classes are off to a great start this year.  Please make 
sure you are encouraging your child to establish a consistent practice rou-
tine at home.  The consistency is more important than the length of prac-
tice time.  10-15 minutes a few times throughout the week will make a 
world of difference in your child's progress.  Our 6th graders will perform in 
our band and orchestra festivals in November.  More information to come 
later in the month! 
 
Mrs. McCarthy and Mr. Norwood 

News from Flowing Wells Resource Center! 

Deadline for Holiday help applications is October 9th.   



 

 

What’s Happening at Hendricks? 

The after school Cross Country team, which is open to all 2nd—6th 
grade students will begin the season on Monday, October 2rd.  Mrs. 
Wofford and Mrs. Strickland will be coaching.  The first Cross Coun-
try meet will be on October 26th.  Please  contact Mrs. Wofford or 
Mrs. Strickland if you have any questions. 

A big thank you to our parent/grandparent volunteers!   

Alisa Silva, Sarah Breitwieser, and Jessica Brogan helped with  

Fall Picture Day. 

 

We appreciate all of our volunteers!  Thank you so much! 

Fall Break 

October 16—20 

Awards Assemblies 
October 27th 
K-2—8:30 am 
3-6—9:30 am 



 

 

What’s Happening at Hendricks? 

In technology we are learning the proper procedures on how to 

treat our devices. We have centers around the room that we rotate 

in and practice. Some of those include the bee bots that show us 

what coding is like, giant keyboards that we practice finding our 

letters on, and also a mouse center that shows us how to properly 

use a mouse and which buttons to press.  



 

 

What’s Happening at Hendricks? 

Wellness at Hendricks is starting in this Lovely Fall 

Weather!  
Coming soon: 

 

Oct. 2-6 Walk or Roll to School Week!  

       -For every day your child walks or rolls to school/

or walks for 10 minutes at home and an adult signs 

off, they will be entered in a drawing for a FREE 

SCOOTER AND HELMET!  

 

    -This promotes awareness for exercise and 

cleaner air in our community!  

 

    -Thank you for participating and talking about 

this at home!  

 

Oct. 23-27 Wellness Week 

       -We will have spirit days, healthy snacks, 

lunchtime activities and we will start WALK AROUND 

WEDNESDAYS!!! Look for more information coming 

home soon with your child!  

 

lovely Fall weather, remember to get out and 

move!  



 

 

Exceptional Attendance Recognition 

School attendance is one of the most important predicators of academic achievement. At Hendricks 
Elementary School, we pride ourselves on strong academic growth and success. By attending 
school daily, and arriving on time, we allow our students to participate in each important lesson 
and learning experience. In order to ensure that our students do not fall behind, it is integral that 
they consistently attend school. 

Students who attend 95% of school days each quarter will be recognized for their exceptional at-
tendance. At the end of each quarter, students who have attended 95% of school days will receive a 
treat during lunch and will be recognized alongside their peers. We will email families congratulat-
ing them of their student’s strong attendance standing each quarter. 

Thank you for your continued focus on your child’s consistent school attendance. We look forward 
to celebrating with our students as the first quarter wraps up. Please feel free to contact me with 
any questions or concerns. 

Thank you, 

Thomas Alcaraz 

Assistant to the Principal 



     

 



 

   
   



 

 

PTO News 

Thank you to all the families, students, teachers, and staff who joined in the fun at the September Family Picnic! A spe-
cial thanks to the Student Council who did a fantastic job at the concession stand and to our PTO Vice President Kelly 
Cho for keeping the fun and dancing going with great music! 
 
We've also been busy helping teachers stock their classrooms and add even more collaborative learning opportunities 
by helping to purchase everything from interactive games and headphones to use during centers to flexible seating, 
calming lights, and organization materials to ensure our students have a wonderful classroom experience everyday. This 
is only possible because of YOUR support of our PTO fundraisers- thank you! 
 
Here's a look at what October brings for PTO and the Hendricks community: 
 

• Friday the 13th won't be spooky at all- it's the next PTO Dollar Days sale, and this one will include fun pens, pencils, 
markers, and more! Everything is just $1 each, cash only, and students may shop on the playground before school from 
7:30-7:50am.  

• Our Fall Fundraising Night will be at Chipotle at Ina and La Cholla from 4-8pm. Chipotle will donate 33% of sales 
when you mention Hendricks at checkout or use the code FTLD7ME when you order online during that time. 

• Join us via Zoom for our October PTO meeting on October 26 at 5:30pm. You'll hear school updates from Mrs. Fin-
chum and our teacher liaisons plus we'll discuss upcoming PTO events including our exciting STEM Saturday coming in 
December. The Zoom meeting ID is 821 2230 8884 with code PTOROCKS. 

• Look for the PTO table at the October 27th awards assemblies. We'll have Smencils and Hendricks stickers on sale 
for $1, cash and checks only, so you can grab an item to celebrate and encourage your amazing Hendricks student. If 
you aren't able to attend the awards assemblies but want to pick-up some Smencils or Hawks stickers before or after 
school, please send us an email at hendricks.pto.board@gmail.com. 
 
Our fully online spiritwear website continues to offer a huge variety of Hendricks Hawks gear. Check it out 
at https://1stplace.sale/4736. 

PTO is only successful because of YOU, our amazing Hendricks families! Check out our volunteer opportunities and sign
-up for a slot or two at https://volunteersignup.org/J3CHP. Thank you for your support! 

mailto:hendricks.pto.board@gmail.com
https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com/?d=1stplace.sale&u=aHR0cHM6Ly8xc3RwbGFjZS5zYWxlLzQ3MzY=&i=NjE1YjcwY2I5ZTMxNGEwZjUyYmZiY2Nj&t=bTd2b3dQa09lWkgzSmJCdnNYa2kyVk9PLy9BaEEvSmZZd0hEbjNDeWs1az0=&h=f155b456bfb641e6b74fca6e0c365769&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVYuUyMU
https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com/?d=volunteersignup.org&u=aHR0cHM6Ly92b2x1bnRlZXJzaWdudXAub3JnL0ozQ0hQ&i=NjE1YjcwY2I5ZTMxNGEwZjUyYmZiY2Nj&t=MHVtUlVjdG1XcUVEaTJybklrejloRG90RjZFRzdmb0JJQ2xZZ2gvanZBVT0=&h=f155b456bfb641e6b74fca6e0c365769&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTk



